MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

 Date:              16th August  2010 Monday 

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

COMMENCED; 7.03pm
 

APOLOGIES:  Robert Coombs MP, Neil Wynn, Helen Wrightson.
PRESENT: Robert Williams RFS, Shane Geerin RFS, Stephen Raymond RFS, Brentan Partridge RFS, Ian Davidson, Roma McGreggor CWA, Bruce Edgell, Bruce Allan, Bruce Wall, Rob & Jan Regnis Social club, Cherie Vance, Trevor Wrightson Delta Forum, Norell Lee, Andrew & Judy Whitbourne, Tracey Maguire, Stan Jaques Progress Association, Jenni & Wayne Evans, Sue Meyers Landcare & Tidy Towns, Jennifer Petersen & Cr Doug Vincent. 23 
Minutes of the last meeting (19th July 2010). 

Moved by Rob Regnis, Seconded by Bruce Wall 
Business arising from previous meeting.  Nil.
LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE FOR MAY 2010
CORRESPONDENCE 

16TH AUGUST 2010 

IN
 EMAIL

1. WSC Megan Cooper regarding the changed location for the Amenities building for the town oval. Move to General Business.

2. Tracy Maguire regarding the youth movie night funding from WSC councillors of a total of $1,750.

3. Rural Fire Service Stephen Raymond confirmation of attendance to the August meeting

4. WSC Bev Davis regarding Community Precinct Committees (CPC) government grants opportunities.

5. San Remo Neighbourhood Centre invitation to attend the training for So Safe chemical works for removing Graffiti for 27th July 2010.3 Precinct committee members attended along with MP Land care & Tidy Towns members.

6. Cr Sue Wynn Response to reason of non attendance of any future MP Precinct Committee meetings.

7. A.
Cr Sue Wynn Follow up from the WSC letter received regarding additional information to the funds for 2010, Sue stated that she has sent this onto the appropriate Council Officers for their response. No response has been received. (Our email sent on Tuesday 20-07-10) 

B.
Cr Doug Vincent has directed a request to Gina Vereker of WSC  Council staff member to please provide a more explicit answer to the question regarding additional information to the question left unanswered by WSC in their correspondence of last month. No response has been received.

8. Cr Doug Vincent Councillor Business Update – NSW Maritime Better Boating Program. Listing the priority of the upgrade projects for

· Bald Street, Norah Head - $600,000

· Lions Park, Gwandalan - $45,000

· Vales Point Park, Lake Macquarie - $15,000

· Mulloway Road, Chain Valley Bay - $15,000
Narambi Avenue, Buff Point - $15,000

9. Chain Valley Mind SRG meeting for Tuesday 24-08-10 at 4.30 pm to be held at the Chain Valley Bay Community Hall.

10. Robert Coombs MP Deadline extended for the 2010 Community Building Partnerships. To Friday 6 August. 2010.

11. WSC Katherine Simmons regarding the receipt of the MP Precinct Committee’s sub mission for the Point.

12. Mannering Park Land Care & tidy Towns Group Inc from the then Secretary Sue Meyers.

Regarding Letter sent to WSC in regard to Vales Point Concept Master Plan. Stating the group’s proposal to contribute to works being done at Vales Point.

13. A.
WSC Megan Cooper regarding the Community Building Partnership Application – Vales Point. Confirming the meeting between Rob Regnis (acting chairman in the absence of Andrew Whitbourne) of the Mannering Park Precinct on 23-07-10 to apply jointly with WSC for a grant for some of the works required to be carried out on the master plan of the Point. 

14. B.  Megan Cooper confirming that Council has applied for $30,000.00 50/50 funding to upgrade the Vales Point Reserve, Mannering Park.

15. WSC Rebecca Dugan regarding the National Tree Day, 1st August 2010.

16. WSC Bev Davis Snap shot of the Council meeting.

17. Doyalson Wyee District Cricket Club regarding their response on relocation of the Amenities building.

18. WSC Precinct Forum minutes and contact details of the WSC Precinct Committees throughout the Shire.

POST

1. WSC letter regarding acknowledgement of the concerns we have raised in relation to Council’s involvement in the assessment of the Chain Valley Coal Part 3A Project.
2. WSC letter regarding MP to Chain Valley Bay Shared Pathway Link.
OUT 

EMAIL

1. Rob Regnis (acting Chairman) to Cr Doug Vincent bringing attention to the WSC meeting papers of 28-07-10 on page 186 item 10.1 LDO Chain Valley Bay in answer to your question. Stating that the WSC staffs has not answered the question correctly.

The Question put to WSC staff was “To address Resolution 5, an audit and assessment of roads impacted by the proposal has been completed. Impact considered to be negligible Council will continue to monitor”.

2. To Stephen Raymond confirmation of Guest speaker for the 16th August meeting. 

POST 

Moved by Jan Regnis 

Seconded by Ian Davidson 
GUEST SPEAKER 

Stephen Raymond Superintendent Acting Team Manager , The Lakes Team RFS & Shane Geerin RFS.

Rebuilding and possible relocation of the existing RFS for Mannering Park.

A brief explanation of the process required to achieve the desired outcome was outlined and they covered;

· Design

· 3 tiered Governments contributing to the funding and the percentage of each.

· Possible locations

· Value of the building $500k approx.

REPORTS:

TREASURER;  

Income;
$38.65 (tucker box takings)


Expenses Nil
Balance BF $536.21
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

CHAIRMANS REPORT 

16th August 2010

1. LDO Mines proposed expansion in Mannering Park Area.

WSC, the staff reported the traffic impact was considered to be negligible.
Rob Regnis (acting Chairman) has sent an email to Cr Vincent reporting this report and advising him of the Press report of up to 95 convictions for truck overloading by truck hauling coal between the Mannering Park Mine and the coal loader at Newcastle and resulting damage caused to Rutley’s Road by excessive loads.

2. Proposed Works at Vales Point Reserve, Partnership Council/Precinct.

Council urgently requested the Mannering Park Precinct join as a community partner in an application for a State Government Community Building Project grant, in the sum of $60,000, $30,000 of which Council will fund. Rob Regnis (acting Chairman) has agreed to the invitation to partner Council.
3. Communications between Council and Precinct Committee.

Following a motion to raise the procedural matter of Councils response to Precinct correspondence & Council’s Ombudsman, Belinda Charlton, has advised that the Chairman should initially raise this matter with the General Manager’s personal assistant. 

4. Community Assistance Grants.
There are a variety of Council, State Government and corporate bodies who provide grants to assist Community Groups with Community Projects. The grants are available for Community Groups who are incorporated and carry Public Risk insurance and are usually 100% funded.

Community Groups who partner Council on acceptable Community projects qualify for 50% funded grants.

Community Groups should have approved and well planned projects “on the shelf” ready to take advantage of the future availability of grants.

This is of great importance, if Mannering Park is to benefit by obtaining grants.

KEY ISSUES; SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

YOUTH; by Tracey Maguire 
Teen movie scheduled 4th September. This night will be a fundraiser for the MP Netball and MP Marin Scouts.

Funds raised do date $2,035 for the movie night thanks to WSC councilors.

Doyalson RSL Club has donated $250 to MP Netball. 

THE POINT; by Norell Lee
A joint Community Grant has been applied for by the MP Precinct Committee and WSC for the following items that have been listed on the Vales Point Reserve Concept Plan they are as follows;
*  Landscaping around the existing amenities block by local land care groups and Council - $1,750
*  Replanting various sections of the Reserve with endemic species by local land care groups and Council - $16,500
*  Improved access to the existing amenities block - $5,000
*  Replacement of koppers logs bollards and fencing with sandstone - $14,000
*  Construction of disabled access to picnic shelters - $650
*  Construction of concrete pathway connecting disabled parking to jetty - $2000
*  Installation of additional bench seating along the foreshore - $5,400

= $45,300 
MANNERING PARK LANDCARE & TIDY TOWNS by Sue Meyers
Points covered;
Newly elected committee in July 2010.
Monthly activities will follow as;1. planning day,  1. Landcare day and 2 days of Tidy Town’s activities of working bees.
Next fundraiser is the 21-08-10 the Election day with a mini market of Cake stall, BBQ, & plant sales.
Listed the sponsors so far as Tracey Maguire Real Estate, Delta Electricity, and Lakeshores 1st National Real Estate.

GENERAL BUSINESS

MOTION TO RELOCATE THE AMENITES

BLOCK AT THE MANNERING PARK OVAL

That we reject building of the Amenities block on the eastern side of the Oval as planned by the Wyong Shire Council on the grounds that it is facing directly into the afternoon sun.  It would be exceedingly hot in the summertime causing people who score at cricket games and the batting team to seek shade either under the trees or in the shade of the Community hall.  The Amenities block would not be used as planned 
 The preferred position is on the Northern side of the oval near the Fire Station as originally planned.  
Moved Trevor Wrightson 

Seconded Rob Regnis 
Carried.
No other general business.

MEETING CLOSED & SUPPER SERVED; 9.15PM  

Next meeting for 21-09-10
